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o Noise always exceeds the allowed decibel level with the 
massive sound systems used.
o So called “unconventional spaces” are not properly 
soundproofed and pounding bass often continues until 5 
am in the morning including up to 4am last weekend. 

We’re concerned that events with more than 250 
attendees are going to involve even larger sound systems 
with bass adversely impacting adjacent high density 
residential areas.

There is no effective way to manage the noise if it 
exceeds regulations.
o In our neighbourhood, excessive noise has been 
ongoing since June and communications with the event 
space owner, VPD and Property Use Inspections have 
made no difference to date.
o The events are on weekends outside of Property Use 
Inspectors’ regular hours and require expensive over-time 
to be scheduled for inspections
o Multiple inspectors must be available for safety reasons 
often late at night on weekends.
o Police have said that, as long as there is a permit, there 
is nothing they can do about noise complaints as they 
don’t have equipment to properly measure the decibel 
levels.
o Once the permits have been granted, it is very difficult 
to have them revoked requiring expensive investigations 
and a legal process. From City of Vancouver: “the City 
must follow certain procedures and timelines to ensure a 
fair process and allow for evidence gathering. That 
process involves routine observation, followed by the 
issuing of letters and orders relating to any bylaw 
violations, more routine observation to determine 
whether a party has complied with such letters or not, 
and may ultimately result in charges being laid through 
the Bylaw Prosecutor’s office or “Show Cause Hearings” 
held before Council.”

Thanks for your attention,

James Andrews
Canvas Strata Council Member
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